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JAL Group Applies for Revision of IATA International Fares to & from Japan    
 
Tokyo, Wednesday December 21, 2005: Today, the JAL Group filed an application with the Japanese Ministry of 
Land Infrastructure, and Transport (MLIT) requesting a revision of IATA international airfares to and from Japan, 
based on agreements adopted at IATA Tariff Coordinating Conferences held during the year.   
 
For fares from Japan, the main revision is an increase in the weekend airfare to North America, the Caribbean, 
Europe, the Middle East, Hawaii, Micronesia, Southeast Asia and China. 
 
The revision will take effect from April 1, 2006 pending government approval in Japan and other relevant 
countries. 
 
 
IATA International Weekend Airfare Increase Details 
Travel from Japan to: IATA Fare type One-way Round-trip* 
Europe, North America, the Caribbean, & the Middle East Normal JPY 4,000 JPY 8,000 
 PEX - JPY 4,000 
Hawaii ((New weekend airfare to be introduced) PEX - JPY8000  
Micronesia PEX - JPY2,000 
China, Southeast Asia  Normal JPY 2,000 JPY 4,000 
 PEX - JPY 2,000 
* Outbound and inbound flight departures both occur on the weekend 
 
Example: Business Class Round-trip IATA Normal Fare (Weekend) 

Example Current (JPY) Revised (JPY) 
Tokyo - New York 733,400 741,400 
Tokyo - London 933,200 941,200 

Tokyo - Hong Kong 241,400 245,400 
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